

April 17, 2020

Dear parents/guardians, students, and staff,

As you may know, the Governor of Illinois has made the decision to end in-person learning for all schools for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school year. We continue to pray for the health and safety of your families and the Resurrection College Prep High School campus will remain closed and all activities, including athletics, continue to be canceled until further notice. We have been preparing for the possibility of remote learning for the remainder of the school year and we are proud of the high quality of instruction that our students are receiving. With flexibility and sensitivity, we will continue to hold our students to high standards. Details will be communicated next week regarding e-learning and assessments for the remainder of the school year.

Plans are underway to celebrate important milestone events in the lives of our students. Over the past month, we have been exploring ways that events may be rescheduled or celebrated in new ways in order to comply with local health requirements while honoring the achievements of our students. We will keep you posted as we have more information.

We are extremely proud of our teachers and students as they have navigated the recent changes. Members of our community have been positive, effective and resourceful during this pandemic by responding to the needs of our students.

Please watch for more detailed communication next week, and as always, we ask that you keep all those impacted by the virus in your prayers.